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NASDA members express need for more research and resources on how PFAS impacts agriculture 
 
WASHINGTON, D.C. – Today at the 2024 Winter Policy Conference, Na�onal Associa�on of State 
Departments of Agriculture members voted in support of increased funding and resources to states for 
responding to issues involving the poten�al presence of PFAS in agriculture, par�cularly per- and poly-
fluoroalkyl substances (PFAS). NASDA members also voted for indemnity for farmers whose lands are 
found to have PFAS at unsafe levels.  
 
“We must con�nue researching and learning more about PFAS and the effects these chemicals might have 
on agricultural land and beyond,” NASDA CEO Ted McKinney said. “Meanwhile, NASDA supports robust 
resources be available for farmers and encourages USDA, EPA and FDA to work with state partners to aid 
farms with detec�ons of PFAS and assist farmers and ranchers in accessing relevant federal and state 
assistance programs.” 
 
In the absence of suitable assistance programs, NASDA’s policy also urges the agencies to expedite 
necessary authoriza�ons for crea�ng new ini�a�ves or adjus�ng exis�ng programs to promptly assist 
impacted farmers and ranchers.  
 
“Farmers and ranchers with PFAS-detec�ons on land or in livestock face tremendous economic and 
personal challenges," McKinney said. “The most important thing we can do while we increase research on 
PFAS is ensure that the health and wellbeing of farmers and ranchers are protected, along with their 
ability to con�nue producing high-quality, safe food for everyone,” McKinney said. 
 
NASDA members con�nue to seek policy solu�ons and encourage legisla�ve ac�ons that will assist 
farmers in mi�ga�ng the impacts of PFAS and con�nuing to produce a safe and abundant food supply for 
all. Since the organiza�on established policy on PFAS in 2022, NASDA has worked with EPA and other state 
agencies to share informa�on and increase cross-agency collabora�on including establishing joint 
principles for preven�ng and managing PFAS in biosolids. 

 
PFAS are a large group of synthe�c fluorinated chemicals that do not degrade in the environment. 
Historically, PFAS chemicals have been widely used in consumer products that are stain, oil, heat and 
water resistant. Federal and state agencies are increasingly studying the impact of PFAS on humans, the 
food supply and the environment.  To date, most food does not have a detectable level of PFAS, according 
to the FDA. No PFAS have been detected in over 97 percent of the fresh and processed foods tested from 
the FDA’s Total Diet Study, which began in 2019. 
 

### 

NASDA is a nonpar�san, nonprofit associa�on which represents the elected and appointed 
commissioners, secretaries and directors of the departments of agriculture in all 50 states and four U.S. 
territories. NASDA enhances American food and agricultural communi�es through policy, partnerships 
and public engagement. To learn more about NASDA, please visit www.nasda.org.  
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